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A Beijing driver who infamously threw aside the bicycle of a foreign woman who had blocked his way has apologized to her on television.
The driver, surnamed Niu, apologised in response to a barrage of criticism after photographs of the incident were plastered on the Internet.

"I must say sorry to the foreign lady.  I acted too rashly at that time.  I shouldn't have thrown her bicycle to the ground," Niu said on a popular Beijing TV programme.

The incident occurred after the woman confronted Niu, assuming he had been driving in a bicycles-only lane.  Niu said had not violated any traffic rules.  Traffic police testified that he had been driving on a road of mixed traffic, open to both cars and bicycles.


	Present:
	Nathaniel Benefield, Angela James, Carl Whittleston, Graeme Lindup, 

Anita Waugh, Channa Perry, Emma Hope.


	Apologies:
	Steve Bowden

	Item
	Description
	For action by

	Adoption of minutes of previous meeting
	Agreed minutes of meeting of 29 October 2008 as circulated a true and accurate record.
	

	Matters arising 
	All dealt with as agenda items.
	

	Mangorei Rd & Northgate intersection/Te Henui Bridge 


	Proposal for upgrade to Mangorei Rd & Northgate intersection is still with NZTA.  
Proposed walk/cycle underpass Angela will engage a consultant to draw up a concept plan and take it to NZTA. 

Generally agreed that there is some risk that the underpass will act as a quick fix, a silver bullet for the difficulties facing an upgrade to Mangorei Rd/Northgate intersection.  NPDC chasing NZTA for both solutions as underpass not a solution for commuting cyclists.

Perhaps comment sought from NP Girls High Active Cycle group.

	NZTA
Angela
Angela/

Nathaniel

Emma

	Waiwhakaiho Bridge shared pathways

	$150000 funding for ramps and footpath upgrades.  The designs are being drawn up but NZTA appear to be stalling.  Need to find out progress on plans.

	Carl

	Tukapa St Green Lane Markings trial

	Cost for green paint markings approx. $80m2.  The markings would focus on the Westown shops on Tukapa St and the roundabout at Sanders St and Tukapa St.

Current plan to use summer students for cycle counts along with air tube traffic counters to measure cycle traffic as is now.

Get update at next meeting for next steps.


	Carl/Steve

	Cycling infrastructure


	Top 30 areas for network upgrade have been identified.  NPDC are currently awaiting NZTA feedback.  Ross McCoy is looking at the figures.

Almost all of the sites identified for upgrade are on state highways so NZTA has responsibility for these infrastructural improvements.

NPDC related items have been feed into the LTCCP plan with a mid 2009 start and would be spread over 3-5 years once funding has been approved.


	NZTA


	Motorway on SH3 South
	No progress on removal of No Cycling signs.  To discuss again with NZTA.
	Carl

	St John Bosco’s barriers to cycling 
	Refuges on Mangorei Rd and Karaka St installed.

Design of intersection of Paynters Av/Rimu St still in progress.
	Steve

	Devon St
	NTCA audit still with NZTA and no response to date.
	NZTA

	
	School zone at St Josephs/Devon Intermediate/West End being considered by a working group – to meet in the New Year.
	

	
	To consider developing a Corridor Management Plan and assist the schools develop School Travel Plans.
	Working Group

	
	Speed counts have been undertaken on both Devon St and St Aubyn St showing high speeds with a dip at 3.30 pm.
	Info.

	Extension of Coastal Pathway 
	Resource Management Act application currently non-notifiable but may become publically notifiable as having trouble getting consent from the affected parties.
	Angela

	
	Solar powered tiles to be incorporated to provide guidance during the dark.
	Info.

	Signage
	Robert Newbrooke from Geohire doing map preparation which would also look at signs.
	Info.

	Te Henui Walkway
	Being upgraded for cycling.
	Info.

	Summer students
	Being used for cycle counts, 4 sites each Wednesday.  Useful for health and infrastructure planning and meeting Govt. requirements.
	Info.

	Bike Wise Month
	Organising meeting to be held next week.
	Info.

	Carrington St No Parking Zone
	Update needed on where at.
	Carl

	Next Meeting 
	Wednesday 28 January 2009 – 12:30 pm Kunming Room Ground Floor Civic Centre.

	

	There being no further business the meeting closed at 1:30 pm
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